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Minutes

August 12, 2015
Members Present

Molly Meulenbroek, Chair
Martha Wingate, Vice Chair

Sandra Keans 
Rick Healey
Marilyn Jones
Members Absent
Nancy Dibble

Peter Bruckner
I. Call to Order.  The meeting was called to order at 7 p.m. by Ms. Meulenbroek.  
II. Approval of HDC minutes from June 10, 2015.  The minutes from July 8, 2015 were approved with the following corrections Ms. Meulenbroek called the meeting to order Ms. Keans approved and seconded by Ms. Jones. 
III. Bob Mcguire, 5 &7 Dreyer Way Request for Extension for approved new two story office building Case# HDC 120 – 322&323 – DC – 15   
Mr. Mcguire presented the previously approved 5&7 Dreyer Way application. This is an application for extension of the project which will be started this year. The project has not changed since the August 14, 2013 HDC meeting. There were questions from HDC members regarding the pitch of the roof and the windows. The suggested changes from the HDC meeting were given to the Building, Zoning, and Licensing Services Department. The Planning Department will follow up with that the Department. 

A motion was made by Ms. Keans to approve the application and seconded by Ms. Jones. 
IV. Cannon Lounge 45 North Main Street, Certificate of Approval for projecting sign and vinyl window signs  Case# HDC 121 – 373– DC – 15  
The application Paul Botta presented the application for a wooden projecting sign and vinyl lettering signfor the Cannon Lounge at 45 North Main Street. Ms. Jones questioned the vinyl sign and  if it was transparent. The vinyl window signs may not exceed 25% of the window. 
A motion was made by Ms. Jones to approve the application as submitted with the vinyl windows not exceeding 25% and seconded by Mr. Healey. 
V. Other Business/Non-scheduled Items
· Profile Bank- members of the HDC have been getting complaints about the electric message sign brightness at night and during the day. The Planning Department will follow up by emailing the applicant. There is a question about the size requirements. 
· City Hall Annex Update thanks to everyone that has been involved over the last few months.
·  Michael Provost visited Philadelphia to attend a historic real estate financing course with help from the Economic Development Department. He learned about problems associated with historic buildings. This was a 44 hour class with an 8 hour exam about financing, capitalization, and vacancy rates. The last mural has been completed at Factory Court with help from the exchange student from China. 
VI. Adjournment
A motion was made by Ms. Wingate and seconded by Ms. Jones to adjourn at 8:00 pm. 
Respectfully submitted,

Michelle Mears  
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